
Lilydale - Unsafe Footpath 

Ms ROSOL question to MINISTER for INFRASTRUCTURE 

Lilydale residents have contacted me about an unsafe section of footpath in their 
village. The Lilydale District School and its school farm are separated by a few hundred 
metres of road which is uncurbed and has no footpath, meaning that access to the farm 
from the school by students is unsafe and has required expensive bus hire to take 
classes to the farm. Residents have raised this situation on multiple occasions over 
several years. The Lilydale District Progress Association has asked the City of 
Launceston and the Department for Education, Children and Young People to build a 
path from the school to the farm. 

To date, community voices have been ignored and Lilydale residents have been left 
wondering when they will be listened to. Can the minister advise on any progress 
towards the construction of a path, or if there has been no progress, whether this will be 
addressed? 


